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Madam President and fellow councilors, I would like to update you on exciting activities from our Committee. The biannual ACS Presidential Outreach Event was led by volunteers from the Committee on Community Activities, CCA, Local Sections, and Student Chapters on Saturday, August 24 at the Fleet Science Center. The eight hands-on activities centered around the overall theme for ACS San Diego, Chemistry and Water. Three hundred nineteen participants joined us from 11 AM  to 2 PM.
CCA has completed and released for distribution the 2019 edition of National Chemistry Week’s children’s publication, Celebrating Chemistry.  Copies of Celebrating Chemistry are available on the materials table today, and can also be purchased through the ACS online store.
This year’s theme is “Marvelous Metals,” which aligns well with planned celebrations for this year’s International Year of the Periodic Table of Chemical Elements, or IYPT. CCA thanks the Local Sections who have already nominated National Chemistry Week coordinators, and encourages participation by all Local Sections and International Chemical Sciences chapters in National Chemistry Week 2019.

CCA honored outstanding outreach volunteers through the nine ChemLuminary awards bestowed by the committee and its partners on Tuesday, August 27. CCA again congratulates the award winners from the Alaska, Binghamton, Georgia, Kentucky Lake, Midland, Mississippi, Northeastern, Orange County, Princeton, and Virginia Local Sections
CCA is pleased to announce the launch of the Outreach Training Program, a series of in-person workshops at selected regional meetings and online courses available to all based on the successful international Festival Training Institutes and tailored for National Chemistry Week and Chemists Celebrate Earth Week coordinators. Participants in the Outreach Training Program learn about the history of ACS Outreach, safety, event planning, communication, marketing, leading volunteers, and monitoring success. Those who watch all seven webinars will be eligible for a completion certificate. More details can be found at www.acs.org/OTP. All outreach volunteers are encouraged to participate in this exciting new endeavor.
This concludes my remarks.
Holly Davis, Chair

